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Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 

9.00am - 4.00pm 

 

‘Our Aim is  

Progress’ 
 

Contact: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

SHIRE OF TAMMIN 

March 2021 

Shire of Tammin  

wishes to advise that all 

licensing  

transactions are       

available  

Monday to Friday  

between  

9am & 4pm 

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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ANZAC DAY 

 

 

David Rees, President of R.S.L. Tammin sub-Branch advises that the Anzac Commemoration service will 

take place as usual, on Sunday 25th April, weather permitting. It will be held in Memorial Park @ 10.45 

a.m. Those wishing to place floral Bouquets or wreaths are invited to do so during the service.  

A light picnic lunch will be served at the conclusion of the ceremony.  

A collection will be taken for Legacy and Affiliate members can pay their subscription to                     

Dennis Heppell - $5.00 old members or $10.00 for new members.  
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Tammin Refuse Site  

Due to the misuse of the Refuse site tip passes must be sighted      

before entry  

 

The Tammin Refuse Site opens  every                      

Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't  

receive your pass, please  let us know by emailing  

admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  or come and see us at the  

Administration Office. 
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Ambulance Volunteer  

St John volunteers deliver event health and community services, raise funds, attend events and run the St John 

youth programs. Becoming a volunteer is a rewarding way to meet new people, help the community, 

and save lives through First Aid and advanced pre-hospital care. 

St John Ambulance Australia’s 15,000 volunteers provide a range of important community services 

across the country, who provide over 1 million hours of community service every year. 

BECOME A VOLUNTEER TODAY! 
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Are you interested in the biosecurity of Western Australia’s agricultural industries? 

The deadline for expressions of interest from Western Australian producers and stakeholders to 
join committees to oversee biosecurity funding schemes has been extended to 9am Monday 12 
April. 

Western Australian producers and other stakeholders in the dairy, beef, grain/seed, hay, sheep 
and/or goat industries and respective supply chains are invited to apply for positions on Industry 
Funding Scheme Management Committees and/or the Industry Funding Scheme Review Panel. 

Industry Funding Schemes enable agricultural industries to raise funds to address priority pests 
and diseases at a whole-of-industry level.  

The schemes are industry-driven and overseen by a Management Committee made up of       
producers and others with appropriate industry knowledge and expertise.  

The Review Panel reviews applications for payments made under the Industry Funding Scheme 
regulations. 

The Minister for Agriculture and Food appoints members for a period of up to three years. The 
Department of Primary Industries and Regional Development provides support to the schemes, 
committees and panel. 

During 2021, there will be vacancies on the following Management Committees: 

Cattle Industry Funding Scheme (4 vacancies) 

Grains, Seeds and Hay Industry Funding Scheme (4 vacancies) 

Sheep and Goat Industry Funding Scheme (4 vacancies) 

From 1 July 2021, there will be three vacancies on the Industry Funding Scheme Review Panel. 

The Management Committees meet quarterly on dates agreed by members. The Review Panel 
convenes when a review of an application for payment, made under the Industry Funding 
Scheme regulations, is requested. 

Members of the Management Committees and Review Panel are remunerated, including sitting 
fees and travel expenses. 

More information, including the terms of reference and selection criteria, is available on the De-
partment of Primary Industries and Regional Development website at http://www.agric.wa.gov.au/
ifs-how-to-apply. 

Expressions of interest can be made online at https://agric.smartygrants.com.au/IFSEOIs2021. 
Alternatively, you can submit your expression of interest by email. This should include a 
(maximum) three-page letter addressing the selection criteria and a current resume of a maxi-
mum of two pages. 

Online applications are the preferred method for submitting an expression of interest. Emailed 
applications can be sent to Rebecca Heath. 

Expressions of interest close at 9.00 am Monday 12 April 2021.  

Contact 
Rebecca Heath 
Department of Primary Industries and Regional Development 
+61 (0)8 9690 2171  
rebecca.heath@dpird.wa.gov.au  

https://www.agric.wa.gov.au/bam/review-panel-terms-reference
http://www.agric.wa.gov.au/ifs-how-to-apply
http://www.agric.wa.gov.au/ifs-how-to-apply
https://agric.smartygrants.com.au/IFSEOIs2021
mailto:rebecca.heath@dpird.wa.gov.au
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Burn SMART was launched by the Department of Fire and Emergency Services (DFES) in May 2020. 
The campaign was created after a DFES investigation into escaped private planned burns in the South 
West and Great Southern regions in 2018. It aims to educate landholders about the intricacies of planned 
burning and to improve the quality of planned burns on private land.  

 

A suite of educational resources were produced for stakeholders to utilise. They include:  

 Burn SMART - A planned burning guide for small landholders (Burn SMART Guide) 

 Burn SMART checklist 

 Leaf moisture method 

Planned burning fact sheet 

 

A comprehensive media campaign also highlighted the consequences of not applying the Burn SMART 
principles, to improve people’s perceived personal risk and sense of accountability when burning.  

 

This year, DFES will release the new Burn SMART Planned Burning How-To Series to bolster the Burn 
SMART toolkit. The Burn SMART Planned Burning How-To Series is a four part video series that shows 
the six stages of preparing and conducting a planned burn, as outlined in the Burn SMART Guide.  

 

The original Burn SMART resources referenced above have also undergone a review. The content            
remains unchanged apart from: 

 Updated pictures, document colours and formatting 

Additional messaging to emphasise that the general Burn SMART principles apply to other parts of       
WA – not just the referenced biogeographic regions 

 

To date we’ve seen some great examples of local governments using the Burn SMART campaign and 
related materials to educate their communities. We encourage you to continue promoting Burn SMART 
and to utilise the new videos as an additional resource. These resources will be available in the coming 
weeks via dfes.wa.gov.au/plannedburning  

 

For more information or assistance, please email BushfireCoE@dfes.wa.gov.au 

mailto:BushfireCoE@dfes.wa.gov.au
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March Works Report  

The Shire of Tammin crew have nearly finished the work in town on Shields Street and 

Booth Street, Shields Street is now kerbed and new asphalt revetment will be installed on 

the 8th of April at the Tamma Village, the Information Bay, Lesser Hall, Tennis Court and 

on Booth Street. The two coloured asphalt red and black will create parking bays and 

traffic         delineation. New footpaths and pram ramps are being installed for safer ac-

cess for pedestrians. 

Extra roadwork on Bungulla North Rd is currently underway and should be finished by the 

last week of April.  

Gravel resheet program on Turon Rd, Nelson Rd, Wyola South Rd is now completed and 

Youering Rd should be completed by mid-April. 

Maintenance grading of unsealed roads will resume in the coming weeks. 

The Shire of Tammin is currently working on the new Tammin Southern Link project;       

planning and land acquisition process is taking place at the moment. We are anticipating 

having the project completed before January 2023. 

Main Roads has now finished their works on Great Eastern Hwy, Traffic will resume to its 

normal flow.  

We would like to welcome a new member of  our Works and Services crew, Reece 

Craddock.  

Take care and stay safe.  

 If you have any road or maintenance related issues  

Please contact Fabian via email on  

works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Fabian Houbrechts  

Manager of Works and Services 

mailto:works@tammin.wa.gov.au
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Know your Council  
President:      Michael Greenwood (2021)   crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President:      Glenice Batchelor (2023)       crbatelor@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor:      Tania Daniels (2021)     crdaiels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:      Nick Caffell  (2021)     crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:                Tanya Nicholls  (2023)           crnicholls@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:                    Charmaine Thomson (2023)  crthmson@tammin.wa.gov.au           

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 
 
Know your Staff 
Chief Executive Officer:       Neville Hale  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager of  Finance & Administration:    Morgan Ware  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services:    Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Administration & Finance Officer:              Keira Wirth  admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

CDO/ Finance Officer:                Sam Pimlott  cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Building/EHO:                                             Tim Jurmann             tim@crowecertification.com 

Community Emergency Services                Simon Bell                simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au 

Manager                 

Works and Services     Raymond Jefferies                             

Works and Services     David Martin   

Works and Services      Dennis Heppell 

Works and Services      Reece Craddock  

 

 

 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)   
    

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Spark  0497 148 154 

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning     
  

Joe Douglas    0429 303 100  
   

joe@urp.com.au   

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

